
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 5 August 2019 3:18 PM 
To: Arthur Dowdle <arthur@ieu.asn.au>; Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; 
Chambers - Clancy DP <Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C 
<Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Michael Wright <michael@ieu.asn.au>; 'Stephen Bull' <Stephen.Bull@unitedvoice.org.au>; 'Kez 
Tacar' <kez.tacar@junioradventuresgroup.com.au>; 'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au' 
<sofia.bahas@afei.org.au>; 'Natalie Dabarera' <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au>; 'Isabelle 
Arrabalde' <bellearrabalde@hotmail.com>; Carol Matthews <carol@ieu.asn.au>; Nicola Shaw 
<nicola.shaw@afei.org.au>; Julian Arndt <Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; Sophie Margaret Whish 
<Sophie.Whish@ablawyers.com.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20: Final Submissions 

 
Dear Mr Dowdle, 
 
The Full Bench notes your email. 
 
Thank you, Tahleah. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to 
country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present and emerging. 
 
From: Arthur Dowdle <arthur@ieu.asn.au>  
Sent: Monday, 5 August 2019 2:32 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Clancy DP 
<Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C <Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Michael Wright <michael@ieu.asn.au>; 'Stephen Bull' <Stephen.Bull@unitedvoice.org.au>; 'Kez 
Tacar' <kez.tacar@junioradventuresgroup.com.au>; 'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au' 
<sofia.bahas@afei.org.au>; 'Natalie Dabarera' <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au>; 'Isabelle 
Arrabalde' <bellearrabalde@hotmail.com>; Carol Matthews <carol@ieu.asn.au>; Nicola Shaw 
<nicola.shaw@afei.org.au>; Julian Arndt <Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; Sophie Margaret Whish 
<Sophie.Whish@ablawyers.com.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20: Final Submissions 

 
Dear Associate, 
  
The IEU, UV and the employer parties have conferred on how to best proceed with final submissions 
on Friday, 9 August 2019, given the number of claims involved. 
  
Subject to the Bench’s view, the parties propose the following approach: 
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1. IEU submissions re: its claims – interested parties reply – IEU reply; 
2. ACA submissions re: its claims – interested parties reply – ACA reply; and 
3. UV submissions re: its claims – interested parties reply – UV reply. 

  
The claims of Elizabeth and Isabelle Arrabalde will also need to be included. Subject to their views, 
given the overlap with UV claims it would appear sensible to deal with the individual claims in the 
same manner before or after UV. 
  
This will ensure each claim, and reply, is dealt with in full in an orderly manner. It will also permit 
parties who do not wish to be heard in respect of certain claims, to (if appropriate and with the 
Bench’s leave) excuse themselves. 
  
Kind regards 
  
Arthur Dowdle  
Industrial Officer 
 
 

 
 


